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Pushing back on COVID-19 fatigue—the risk is real, and we need to protect each other.  
COVID-19 has separated us from those we love for so long. Despite the almost ir-
resistible desire to gather, in our homes or around the Yule log at a Town celebra-
tion—we have to value each other’s lives enough to innovate ways to stay physi-
cally protected and socially connected.  As I write the Mayor’s Corner, the CDC 
has announced that more than 1 million COVID-19 cases were reported in the Unit-
ed States over the last seven days (https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV/
index.html). In Prince George’s County, we have had an over 50% increase in the 
number of new cases and deaths in the week ending with 11/14. I am not alarmist 
when I say that I expect the numbers to grow over the next month—and numbers 
mean lives. I encourage us to look to our neighbors and notice how they are doing 
and see who needs assistance. Where would a letter drop let someone know they 
are seen and loved? Where would running an errand and a safe drop-off create a 
connection? I promise to continue to look for no-contact options to celebrate as a 
community and welcome your ideas and initiatives. This is where Cheverly can 
demonstrate the best of what community does for each other. Stay safe and be well.  
 

Find out if you might have been exposed to COVID-19 while preserving your 
privacy! 
On November 10, the Maryland Department of Health (MDH) announced MD 
COVID Alert, the official COVID-19 Exposure Notifications System for Maryland, 
available at no cost. 
 

1. If you have an Android, download at https://bit.ly/AndroidMDCOVIDAlert  
2. If you have an iPhone, opt-in to Exposure Notifications in your device Settings. 
3. Visit covidlink.maryland.gov/mdcovidalert/ for more information. 
Add your phone to stop the spread. Fight COVID-19. 
 

This system enhances contact tracing efforts by notifying users if they have likely 
been exposed to COVID-19, allowing them to seek timely medical attention and help protect the people they 
have come in contact with, including those they might not know directly. MD COVID Alert was specifically 
designed to protect the privacy and personal information of users. Users remain anonymous, their location is 
never tracked, and no data is collected from their smartphones. Using Bluetooth technology, the system can 
detect if two devices are near each other without revealing where the devices are or who they belong to. 
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Non-Citizen Voting Charter Amendment passes 
and new Election Charter Amendment. 
Once in effect, this charter amendment will extend the 
opportunity for non-citizens to register to vote in 
municipal elections and allow for creating a 
supplementary voter list. The requirement that one’s 
primary residence is in the Town for more than thirty 
(30) days continues to apply to anyone seeking to 
register to vote in Cheverly municipal elections.  
Next, Mayor and Council are considering a Charter 
Amendment that will expand the number of Board of 
Election Supervisors and allow for mail-in balloting, 
same-day registration, and an additional (early) day of 
voting. The Charter Amendment Resolution will 
involve a three (3) reader process, include public 
comment, and will proceed to a vote in our February 
Town Meeting. 
 

The Craftsman Building site has a new owner and 
developer—do I hear bike trail?! 
I love good news! The easement for a bike trail to pass 
through the former Craftsman property is a go! 
Atapco, the new owners and developers of the former 
Craftsman printing press site, supported our request 
and are working through the specifics. Cheverly will 
hold the easement. This brings us a step closer to a 
bike trail. Atapco is planning a new warehouse/
distribution build. This use is not what our community 
imagined for this space, but it is permitted under the 
current zoning. We are drawing attention to traffic 
volume and routing concerns. Looking past this 
disappointment, I see an opportunity to have a good 
neighbor relationship with Atapco. I appreciate their 
early commitment to working with our Cheverly 
Planning Board (CPB) and Green Infrastructure 
Committee (GIC), starting with an initial meeting in 
early December.  
 

All the pretty sidewalks and a budget amendment 
to get more for less. 
The Town has prioritized sidewalk repairs throughout 
Town in this budget year. Public Works Director 
Brayman came before Mayor and Council to seek a 
budget amendment to extend sidewalk work at the 
current advantageous contract rate of $6 a square foot, 
as the new contract rate will increase to $9 a square 
foot.  Mayor and Council unanimously approved an 
additional $200,000 against our fund balance, as this 
will support other much-needed repairs. In addition to 
the budget adjustment to extend sidewalk repairs, the 
Town is applying for CDGB funds to install new 
sidewalks on 57th Ave. and Newton St., both 
dangerous high-traffic areas that threaten pedestrian 
safety. All repairs and installations incorporate 
accessibility features. 
Update on Storm Drains and the September 10 
flooding.   

Town Administrator Galloway, Public Works 
Director, Mr. Brayman, and I secured a meeting with 
the County Department of Public Works and 
Transportation (DPW&T) and the County Department 
of the Environment (DoE) at the end of October. In 
that meeting, we outlined our concerns following the 
September 10 flooding in Town and drew focus to 
each area where the stormwater management systems 
proved inadequate to the need. We shared that the 
inadequacies resulted in extensive damage to 
residents’ homes and that the severity of the flooding 
was life-threatening, requiring rescues from vehicles 
and homes. We have requested information on the 
ratings (5, 10, 15yr flood) of storm drains in Cheverly 
and to resolve any mapping discrepancies of the storm 
drain systems throughout the Town. We also 
requested a specific assessment of maintenance issues 
and a presentation on the storm drain systems, 
expected vs. designed function, and available 
DPW&T and DoE support and timelines. 
 

The truth is that we face an extended timeline for any 
significant work or redesign of County stormwater 
management systems. I was explicitly reminded of 
this in our most recent conversation with the County. 
Equally true, the timeline isn’t getting any shorter, so 
we need to engage now. The effects of climate change 
on our Town will require a multilayered response, and 
the County storm drain systems are only part of the 
challenge. We will need to work within neighbor 
groups to hold, slow down, and otherwise manage 
water across our private properties.  
 

I say all of this to request your support when it comes 
to our FY22 budget conversations. This work is 
expensive and essential. We must prioritize setting 
aside funding to bring in an engineer with the 
experience and mindset to advise the Town and work 
with community on approaches to sustainably address 
public and private property water woes throughout the 
Town. We will also need to dedicate Town funds and 
seek grant opportunities to implement these projects. 
 

Stay engaged and keep in touch. 
As always, and especially during this time, please 
reach out. I am almost always available by text or call 
at 202-258-6167, and you can email me at 
mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I welcome your call and 
will do my best to address your concerns or get back 
to you with information. If you are ever in a situation 
where you do not hear back from me, please do reach 
out again or call the Town office, 301-773-8360, so 
that I can ensure that we connect. Thank you to those  
who join us at work sessions and meetings. I 
encourage your continued involvement by video and 
phone. It feels good to have community in the room, 
even if it is virtual.  

Be Cheverly inspired. 
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Utility shutoffs are beginning – you have rights and 
need to take action now! 
The Maryland Public Service Commission (PSC) 
prohibition on residential utility service shutoffs of 
WSSC, Washington Gas, Pepco, and landlines ends 
November 15, 2020.** 
 

PLEASE DO NOT DELAY! Reach out for 
assistance NOW to avoid utility shutoffs! 
 Residential customers in arrears have 45 days 

from receipt of a notice to work out a payment 
plan with their utility or to apply for energy 
assistance programs.  

 Customers who take either action will not have 
service disconnected.  

 Utilities must offer a minimum payment plan of 12 
months (or 24 months for those customers 
receiving energy assistance from the Office of 
Home Energy Programs).  

 Utilities cannot require a down payment or deposit 
as a condition of beginning a payment plan for any 
residential customer, including both current and 
new customers.  

Programs are available to assist with bill payment, 
and those who are facing termination have certain 
rights. Customers behind on their bills and facing a 
shutoff should first contact their utility to ask about 
extended payment plans, budget billing, or other 
measures to avoid service termination. If all of this is 
confusing and you need help, please call or email me, 
and I will assist in connecting you. 
 

**Mobile phone, internet, and VOIP are not protected 

from termination (shutoff); however, if you have a 
student in PGCPS, Wi-Fi assistance continues to be 
available!  PGCPS is covering the cost of the 
Comcast Internet Essentials program, which provides 
affordable high-speed internet at home for families 
eligible for free and reduced-price meals (FARMS).  
Non-FARMS families may obtain a Verizon hotspot 
for home internet access. Please make a request 
through your school or by calling the PGCPS Distance 
Learning Hotline at 240-696-6229, Monday through 
Friday, from 9 AM to 5 PM. 
 

If you are on a fixed income, unemployed or 
underemployed, or a low-wage worker, you are 
encouraged to apply for energy assistance. Visit 
these sites for information: 
 

 Maryland PSC website (https://
www.psc.state.md.us/wp-content/uploads/Need-
Help- with-Paying-your-Bill-or-Have-a-
Termination-Notice-1-2-19-revisions.pdf)  

 Office of Home Energy Programs in the Maryland 
Department of Human Services (https://
dhs.maryland.gov/office-of-home-energy-
programs/) or call 1 (800) 332-6347  

 Fuel Fund of Maryland (https://
fuelfundmaryland.org) or call (410) 235-9080  

 Maryland 211 (https://211md.org/211provider-
utility-assistance), call 2-1-1 or text My211MD to 
898-211  

 Maryland Office of People’s Counsel (http://
www.opc.maryland.gov/Consumer-Corner) 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
DECEMBER 10, 2020 

AT 7:00 PM VIA ZOOM 
 

 The Mayor and Town Council have received and 
reviewed the Petition Request for have a traffic analysis at the 
intersection of Lockwood Road and Crest Avenue. 
 

  Also, included is that section of the Town 
Code that describes the procedures to be utilized during the 
processing of the request. If you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact the Town Offices at 301-773-8360. 
 

(d) Procedures for public hearing on traffic calming petitions: 
 

 (1) Conduct of public hearing:  
a. After having been notified by the town clerk that a valid 
petition has been received, the mayor will schedule a public 
hearing to solicit the opinions of the entire neighborhood and 
the town at large.  
b. The town clerk shall send notice of the public hearing to all 
residents of the street, or block as the case may be, which is 
proposed to receive speed hump action, and to the local neigh-

borhood citizen association. The public hearing shall be ad-
vertised in the Cheverly Newsletter.  
c. After conducting the public hearing and declaring the hear-
ing record closed, the mayor and council shall announce its 
decision within fifteen (15) days of the close of the hearing 
record. Under extraordinary circumstances, this time limit 
may be extended by majority vote of the council.  
d. The mayor and council may approve, approve with modifi-
cations, or deny the requested speed hump installation.  
e. The town clerk shall notify the petitioners, and their neigh-
borhood or civic association of the mayor and council's deci-
sion, which shall also be published in the Cheverly Newslet-
ter.  
(2) Guidelines for evaluating public hearing. The following 
criteria are intended to guide the mayor and council in deter-
mining whether a request for speed hump action is reasonable 
and justified. These shall not be considered exclusive criteria:  
a. The street proposed for a speed hump installation has an 

identified speeding problem which cannot be alleviated in any 

other reasonable way than by a speed hump installation. Such  
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
a problem can be identified through a combination of resident 
complaints, police radar surveillance and ticketing practices, 
accident statistics, or history of previous efforts to control 
speeding on the street.  
b. The street carries a higher volume of nonresidential traffic 
than would normally be expected.  
c. The street has not been identified and is not used by the fire 
departments serving Cheverly as the primary fire and rescue 
route into Cheverly.  
d. The installation of speed humps be assessed for their poten-
tial impact on public transportation.  
e. The potential impact of speed humps on adjacent neighbor-
hoods be assessed.  
f. A technical study provided by the director of public works 

commenting on any hill, curve or street conditions of concern 

in the placement of the desired hump(s) will be assessed. 
 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the website:  
www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual meeting infor-
mation will be posted online in News & Announce-
ments.  If you have questions, please call the Town 
Hall.   
   

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 35.  
Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm and 10:00 
pm.   
 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

Town Meeting  - November 12 
 

 Motion to Adopt Charter Amendment Resolution 
R-04-20 Amending Article 5 of the Town Charter 
to Provide for Non-Citizen Voting and Establish-
ing a Supplementary Voter Registry: CM Garcia, 
Seconded by Bryner. Approved by CM Watson, 
Bryner, Garcia, Munyeneh, and Fry. CM Radloff 
abstained.  

 

  Motion to Support the Town Opposing Soul Ban-
quet Hall LLC. Trading as VIP Stage Application 
for Liquor License: CM Watson, seconded by CM 
Fry.  Unanimously approved.  

 

  Motion to Approve Vacation Leave Accrual Res-
olution: CM Radloff, seconded by CM Bryner. 
Unanimously approved. 

 
 

Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited without a 
Town permit.  Hand delivered advertisement is not con-
sidered a solicitation. If an unpermitted solicitor is in your 
neighborhood or you need a Town soliciting permit con-
tact Code Compliance at 240-770-7647.  During the 
COVID-19 pandemic you may call Town Hall if you are 
unable to reach someone in Code Compliance.   

 

Residential Business License Program has been 
suspended for Fiscal Year 2021 (July1 2020- June 
30, 2021).  We anticipate re-launching the program 
for FY22.  Watch this space for more information 
to come in the Spring of 2021. 

  
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
TOWN OF CHEVERLY, MD 

 

CHARTER AMENDMENT TO INCREASE THE 
NUMBER OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF 
ELECTIONS FROM THREE (3) TO FIVE (5), PER-
MIT EARLY VOTING, SAME DAY VOTER REGIS-
TRATION AND VOTING, AND VOTING BY MAIL 

IN TOWN ELECTIONS 
 

Pursuant to § 4-304 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland, there will be a public hearing 
on a proposed amendment to the Town of Cheverly, Mary-
land’s Charter to increase the number of Board of Elections 
Supervisors from 3 to 5, to allow same day voting, to allow 
early voting, same day voter registration, and voting by mail 
in Town elections.  
 

A virtual Public Hearing is scheduled to be held at 7:00 p.m., 
Thursday, December 3, 2020.  Those wishing to submit testi-
mony/comments for the public hearing can email them to 
townclerk@cheverly-md.gov. Deadline for submittal of testi-
mony/comments is 5:00 p.m., Thursday, December 3, 2020.  
Residents may view meetings on Verizon channel 35 or 
Comcast channel 71. 
 

Notice of Adoption of Charter Amendment 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to the public that pur-
suant to Article XI-E of the Maryland Constitution, 
Section 4-304 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland, and the Charter of the 
Town of Cheverly, the Mayor and Council of Chever-
ly, Maryland, at a public meeting assembled on No-
vember 12, 2020, duly adopted Charter Amendment 
Resolution No. R-04-20. The following section of the 
Town Charter was amended: RESOLUTION 
AMENDING ARTICLE V OF THE TOWN CHAR-
TER TO PROVIDE FOR NON-CITIZEN VOTING 
AND ESTABLISHING A SUPPLEMENTARY 
VOTER REGISTRY. The Amendment shall become 
effective and be considered part of the Charter of the 
Town of Cheverly on January 1, 2021, unless on or 
before December 22, 2020, there shall be presented to 
the Mayor and Council of Cheverly, or mailed to it by 
registered mail, a petition requesting that the proposed 
amendment be submitted to referendum to the voters 
of Cheverly. Said petition shall be signed by twenty 
percent (20%) or more of the persons who are quali-
fied to vote in municipal elections of the Town of 
Cheverly. Further information may be obtained by  
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Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 
Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to conduct es-
sential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equipment Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social Distancing 
of at least 6 feet.  

Police Department 
Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
Open 
No public access 

  

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Collection Modified scheduled  

COVID-19) Updates are ONGOING  
How to get current information 
Visit the town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  
Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  
To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.  As 
always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town 
continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are chang-
ing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the 
departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 
 

Face coverings are now required outdoors when you leave your home. except during vigorous exercise. Face coverings 
are still required for indoor public locations and on public transportation.  

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this 
Newsletter.  Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with 
COVID-19.    

contacting the Town Administrator, Dylan Galloway, 
at 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785, between 

the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., Monday-
Friday. 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE


2020-2021 LEAF  
VACUUM SCHEDULE 

 

December 1 
Hillside3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.6500-6509 
Oak St.6501-6509 
Oak St.6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.3315,3321,3323 
 

December 3 
Forest Road 6405-6459 
Forest Road 6200-6212( even) 
Forest Rd. 6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway 2805-3131 
 

December 4 
Belleview Ave.2804-2815 
Belleview Ave.3001-3500 
Medical Terrace5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.2801-3411 (odd) 
 

December 8 
Forest Rd.5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St.6000-6025 
Inwood St.6006-6031 
 

December 10 
Inwood St.5600-5615 
Jason St.5600-5716 
Lockwood Rd.5600-5907 
Kilmer St.6000-6021 
Lake Ave.3001-3122 
 

December 11 
Landover Rd.5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St.5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St.5702-5714 
Newton St.5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St.5700-5809 
Quincy St.5543-5545 (odd) 
57th Ave.3501-3507 (odd)  
58th Pl.3600-3605 
 

December 15 
57th Ave.2500-2607 
Carlyle St.5703-5835 
Crest Ave.2500-2824 
Dewey St.5800-5841 
Crest Ave.3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.2900-3307 
 

December 17 
Euclid St.5700-5735 
 

Forest Rd.5700-5721 
Greenleaf Road5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road5701-580(odd) 
Hawthorne St.5600-5622 
56th Pl.2902-2907 
 

December 18 
Benton Rd.5900-5901 
Belleview Ave.2300-2358 (even) 
Belleview Ave.2301-2351 (odd) 
Euclid St.5901-6012 
 

January 5 
59th Avenue2410-2421 
59th Place2400-2433 
Valleyway2400-2800 
 

January 7 
Laurel Avenue2800-3141 
Kilmer St.6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 
Landover Rd.6101-6205 (odd) 
 
 

END OF 1
ST

 COMPLETE 
CYCLE OF TOWN 

 

January 8 
Monroe St.6200-6202 
Laurel Ave.3301-3407 
Lombard Ave.6100-6205 
Montrose Road6103-6136 
 

January 12  
63rd Avenue2800-3010 
63rd Place2800-2825 
Inwood St.6300-6407 
Inwood St.6100-6215 
64th Avenue2800-2825 
 

January 14 
Cheverly Ave.2200-2720 
Arbor St.6100-6121 
Parkway 2400-2600 (even) 
Parkway Pl.2701-2711 
Cheverly Circle#1-#27 
Cheverly Circle6101-6105 
 

January 15 
Parkway2405-2601 (odd) 
Wayne Pl.2500-2541 
Cheverly Park Dr.6200-6232 
Wayne Court6200-6204 
Parkway2203-2309 
Crestlawn Ave.2300-2311 
 

January 22 
Belleview Ave.2701-2719 
Forest Rd.5901-6015 (odd) 

Lake Ave.2700-2715 
Lake Ave.2300-2510 
 

January 26 
Jutewood Ave.1607 
Reed St.6000-6012 (even) 
State St.6000-6204 
61st Ave.1700-1817 
62nd Ave.1700-1815 
64th Ave.1800-1816 
 

January 28 
63rd Avenue3100-3142  
Joslyn Pl.6300-6331 
63rd Pl.3102-3127 
Cheverly Hills Ct.3200-3220 
Jason St.6301-6325 
 

January 29 
Cheverly Oaks Ct.2900-2923 
Hillside Ave.2800-3132 Oakton 
Way 6400-6403 
Oak Forest Ct.6500-6508 
Cedar St.6500-6514 
Woodway Place2800-2909 
64th Ave.2900-2907 
 

February 2 
Hillside3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.6500-6509 
Oak St.6501-6509 
Oak St.6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.3315,3321,3323 
 

February 4 
Forest Road 6405-6459 
Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 
Forest Rd.6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway 2805-3131  
 

February 5 
Belleview Ave.2804-2815 
Belleview Ave.3001-3500 
Medical Terrace5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.2801-3411 (odd) 
 

February 9 
Forest Rd.5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St.6000-6025 
Inwood St.6006-6031 
 

February 11 
Inwood St.5600-5615 
Jason St.5600-5716 
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Lockwood Rd.5600-5907 
Kilmer St.6000-6021 
Lake Ave.3001-3122 
 

February 12 
Landover Rd.5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St.5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St.5702-5714 
Newton St.5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St.5700-5809 
Quincy St.5543-5545 (odd) 
57th Ave.3501-3507 (odd) 
58th Pl.3600-3605 
 

February 18 
57th Ave.2500-2607 
Carlyle St.5703-5835 
Crest Ave.2500-2824 
Dewey St.5800-5841 
Crest Ave.3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.2900-3307 
 

February 19 
Euclid St.5700-5735 
Forest Rd.5700-5721 

Greenleaf Road5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road5701-5809 (odd) 
Hawthorne St.5600-5622 
56th Pl.2902-2907 
 

February 23 
Benton Rd.5900-5901 
Belleview Ave.2300-2358  (even) 
Belleview Ave.2301-2351   (odd) 
Euclid St.5901-6012 
 

February 25 
59th Avenue2410-2421 
59th Place2400-2433 
Valleyway2400-2800 
 

February 26 
Laurel Avenue2800-3141 
Kilmer St.6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd.6101-6205 (odd) 
 
 
 

 

END OF 2
ND 

COMPLETE 
CYCLE OF TOWN 

March 2 -March 12 
Entire Town 
 

No Vacuum Collections on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Town 
Holidays. 
 

Please do not block sidewalks or 
the streets with your leaves.  Also, 
it is important that stones, branches 
and other hard materials are not 
mixed in with the leaves. 
 

If delayed due to equipment 
failures, inclement weather, or 
other schedule changes, weekly 
updates will be provided on the 
Town’s website under News and 
Announcements. 
 

Please note that the schedule is in 
reverse order from previous years. 
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IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE TO THE PUBLIC WORKS WORKERS DURING 
THE HOLIDAY SEASON, PLEASE FEEL FREE TO MAIL IN DONATIONS TO THE PUB-

LIC WORKS OFFICE OR TO DROP OFF THEM OFF IN THE PUBLIC WORKS BOX 
MOUNTED TO THE OUTSIDE OF THE TOWN HALL BUILDING. DONATIONS WILL 

BE SPLIT EQUALLY AMONG THE EMPLOYEES.   
 

Thank you for your donations. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  

Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  If you have any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, 
times, and locations for Bulk Trash Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at 
https:// princegeorgescountymd.gov/590/Bulky-Trash-Collection. The Public Works Services 
may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-
19 Pandemic. Please note that Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic. 

Holiday Trash Schedule Through January 31, 2021  
 

Christmas Day - Friday December 25, 2020 Offices Closed and no services.   
New Year's Day - Friday January 1, 2021 Offices Closed and no services.   
Martin Luther King Jr. Day - Monday January 18, 2021 Offices Closed and no Trash and 
Yard Waste Pick Up.  Town Wide Trash (East and West Sides) and Yard Waste Pick Up will 
be on Tuesday January 19, 2021.    

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
October 2020 
  

Curbside Recycling          44.75TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                        31.20TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                               124.17TNS ($59 per ton) 
 

Recycling + Yardwaste    = 75.95    =    37.95 % Percentage  
Total Tonnage                    200.12        diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $2,492.80  

8 Appliances 
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

  Cheverly Photo Enforcement    (240) 770-7641 

Crime Report for October 2020 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

10/4/2020 2100 Hrs 5700 Monroe St Theft from Auto 

10/4/2020 2213 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Vandalism 

10/5/2020 0000 Hrs 6000 Kilmer St Theft (Bicycle) 

10/8/2020 
1946 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Trespassing 

10/9/2020 1848 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

10/9/2020 2200 Hrs 2700 Cheverly Ave Assault (Domestic) 

10/10/2020 1111 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Simple) 

10/11/2020 0055 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Trespassing 

10/11/2020 1741 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Vandalism 

10/14/2020 1900 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Possession of Stolen Property 

10/14/2020 1838 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

10/14/2020 1450 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

10/15/2020 0758 Hrs 2800 Crest Ave Disorderly (x2) 

10/16/2020 0509 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Theft (Shoplifting) 

10/16/2020 1900 Hrs 2300 Craftsman Cir Theft (Over $1000) 

10/24/2020 1103 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

10/24/2020 1122 Hrs 6100 Lombard St Theft (Bicycle) 

10/25/2020 1315 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Assault (Simple) 

10/26/2020 0825 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Simple) 

10/26/2020 1247 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Vandalism 

10/26/2020 1315 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

10/27/2020 1721 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Theft (Shoplifting) 

10/28/2020 1838 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Trespassing 

10/29/2020 1640 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Peace Order Violation 

Fr i d a y,  D e c e m b e r  2 5 ,  2 0 2 0  

To w n  O ff i c e s  w i l l  b e  C LO S E D  
M e r r y  C h r i s t m a s  a n d  H a p p y  N e w  Y e a r  

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov


 
 

 
 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some non-emergency 
calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property damage, lost property, theft from au-
tos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of 
the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the requirements.  
 

The online portal can be found here:  
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal 
 

Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of our officers to 
either gather further information, or to provide the respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by 
request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, please include as 
much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification purposes, a photocopy of the request-
ing party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the state of emergency, all fees associated with report re-
quests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or information to the de-
partment. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which our residents have been victim-
ized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video that could assist the department, and you don’t 
want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in immediate danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via text, email, or 
phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows the user to create a 
username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line 
in order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-
count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 
By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 

 

By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at 
 301-341-1055, to schedule an appointment.  
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POR FAVOR CONTINUE CONSULTANDO EL SITIO WEB DEL CONDADO DE PRINCE GEORGE PARA LAS ÚLTIMAS ACTUALIZACIONES DE COVID-19 
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 P LEASE  CONT INUE  TO  CHECK  PR INCE  G EORGE ’ S  COUNTY  W EBS ITE  FOR  THE  LATEST  COV ID-19  U PDATES  
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Recreational Council  
 

On behalf of the Recreational Council we apologize, but 
due to COVID-19 this years  Holiday Party is canceled.  
We are hopeful to host all of our parties next year.   

 

We wish everyone a safe and  Happy Holiday.  

Stay Healthy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257  
 

Looking for outdoor activities for your sons since fall 
sports have been cancelled? Cheverly's Boy 
Scout Troop 257 offers a safe, socially distanced way 
for teens to get outdoors, challenge themselves and 
learn about service to their communi-
ties. Troop 257 gathers a friendly and diverse group of 
boys from across Prince George's county. We will al-
so begin studying the intrepid efforts of Harriet Tub-
man to free slaves--right in this area--as an example of 
leadership and Scouting Skills, part of our commit-
ment to racial equality and American Heritage. We'll 
wrap up the year in December with an orienteering 
expedition--and our annual firewood sales. Interested? 
Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 301-404-9693 or 
at caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com.  

Cheverly Day 
WATCH THIS SPACE 

CHEVERLY DAY 2021 PARADE 

The Cheverly Day Team is working on Cheverly Day 2021 -- the 90th 
anniversary. That means it's a parade year. 
 

The parade is nothing without the creative people of Cheverly. Remem-
ber the synchronized lawnmowers? The Fairies? The clowns? The 
bands? The pompom teams?   
 

Lets face it, we'll all be hunkered down this winter so get those creative 
juices flowing and start planning your parade entry. Since we don't 
know what will be happening on May 15, keep social distancing in 
mind.  
 

Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, town organizations, sports 
teams. church groups and neighborhoods, get a little 
crazy and help make the 90th anniversary one to re-
member.   
 

And, don't forget, Cheverly Day 2020 t-shirts make 
wonderful Christmas gifts. Order with this link: http://
www.cheverlyday.org/2020/2020-t-shirt/ Sizes; Adult S M L XL 
$10   2XL $12Free delivery available in Cheverly. 
 

Saturday, December 12th 8 am – 12 pm  
Town Hall Parking Lot 

St. Ambrose School  
St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for the 
2021-2022 school year. 
 

Please contact the office at (301)773-0223 if you 
would like to make an appointment for a tour. 
 

Please visit us at sascheverly.org for more information 
about our school.  
 
 

 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a Zoom 
social meeting on Monday, December 14th at 7:00 pm. 
Details will be sent to Garden Club members. If you 
wish to join the meeting, e-mail your name and street 
address to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net by De-
cember 12th. We hope to have a featured guest speaker 
for our January Zoom meeting scheduled for Monday, 
January 18, 2021.  Remember to Leave your Leaves. 
Leaves left in garden beds provide habitat for caterpil-
lars and other insects over the winter. Don’t leave 
your leaves on the grass as they will cut off sunlight 
and smother the grass blades. You can always shred 
them with your lawnmower to add nutrients to the 
lawn. Trim perennial stems about 12 inches from the 
ground. Stem centers provide places for native bees to 
overwinter. The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long 
Learning Grant is still taking applications. If you are 
interested in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, 
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are  availa-
ble by email. December 15th is the annual deadline 
for applications. For further information, please email 
Kay Holloway at kay_holloway@hotmail.com. Stay 
healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the Holidays! 

Cheverly African American Community Organization     

CAACO would like to thank the Cheverly community for supporting our 

efforts this year. This year has been an unique experience for everyone.  We 
have learned how to respect, share, help, encourage, support, love and have 

patience for one another.  We have experienced that working together yields 

positive benefits for all.  There will always be work to do to make this world a 

better living space.  Challenge your creativity!   

As the holiday's approach wishing all that is meaningful and brings you love 

and heart felt happiness, be yours this Season and throughout the New Year! 

"I've learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you 
did, but will never forget how you made them feel."  Maya Angelou 
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The American Red Cross Blood Drive 

The Town of Cheverly and County Councilmember 
Jolene Ivey would like to invite you to donate blood 
this Monday, December 28th, between the hours of  9 
am and 4 pm at Cheverly Town Hall. 
 

Please sign up using the link below to donate. 
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/drive-
results?zipSponsor=Town of Cheverly 
 

As a result of Covid-19, walk up appointments are not 
permitted. You must sign up in advance to donate. 

 
 

 Cheverly Village  
 

Fun events, Village elves, and 
a sleigh ride? 
 

Cheverly Village’s website is a stocking full of 
delights: beautiful concerts, compelling 
documentaries, and opportunities to enjoy good 
company. While a few events are just for Village 
members and volunteers, most are open to the 
community. Check them out at cheverlyvillage.org, 
“Events.”   
 

Recent events have included an introduction to online 
banking for older adults; the African American Forum 
on Memory Loss; BINGO Online; Yoga for Healthy 
Aging; a documentary about gerrymandering; Michael 
Lavine performing songs from Tin Pan Alley; 
concerts by the Washington Bach Consort; and the 
varied music of the annual Interfaith Concert 
“Kindness Starts Here.”  
 

What’s coming up? Lots—including the romantic 
comedy, “While You Were Sleeping;” “Free the 
Vote,” a documentary about the right to vote of 
incarcerated persons; a program that traces the 
botanical origins of some winter holiday traditions; 
and, of course, recurring events including the monthly 
Book Club, the weekly Virtual Social Hour, and the 
twice-monthly “Coffee Chats” and “Tea and Tech” 
sessions.  The rest of December’s events will be your 
surprise.  
 

Most of these events are offered on Zoom. Village 
members who need help registering for an event or 
learning to use Zoom should let the Coordinator 
know. Village elves may even be able to help you find 
an affordable tablet or computer. 
 

Members can request the help of volunteer elves for 
many sorts of tasks, whether to hang a sprig of 
mistletoe, to pick up a prescription, to clear snow 
from the front steps, or to explain how to use a new 
smartphone. Similarly, members can call on a Village 

sleigh when they need a ride. Ho, ho, ho!  
 

Consider giving yourself or a loved one the gift of a 
Cheverly Village membership this season. 
Membership fees are on a sliding scale to keep them 
affordable for all.   
 

To find out how to be a member, a volunteer, or a supporter 
of Cheverly Village, reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 
240-770-1033, or village@cheverlyvillage.org. 
 

~Diane La Voy, Vice President 
 

Cheverly CERT 
This is the Season that we'll be using heating devices and 
methods inside the home... we are including some tips 
from ready.gov below: 
Portable Space Heaters 
 Keep combustible objects at least three feet away from 

portable heating devices. 
 Buy only heaters evaluated by a nationally recognized 

laboratory, such as Underwriters Laboratories (UL). 
 Check to make the portable heater has a thermostat 

control mechanism and will switch off automatically if 
the heater falls over. 

 Only use crystal clear K-1 kerosene in kerosene heaters. 
Never overfill it. Use the heater in a well-ventilated room. 

Fireplaces and Woodstoves 
 Inspect and clean woodstove pipes and chimneys 

annually and check monthly for damage or obstructions. 
 Use a fireplace screen heavy enough to stop rolling logs 

and big enough to cover the entire opening of the 
fireplace to catch flying sparks. 

 Make sure the fire is completely out before leaving the 
house or going to bed. 

In the event of a fire, remember that every second counts. 
Escape plans help you get out of your home quickly. Twice 
each year, practice your home fire escape plan. Some tips to 
consider when preparing this plan include: 
 Find two ways to get out of each room in the event the 

primary way is blocked by fire or smoke. 
 Make sure that windows are not stuck, screens can 

be taken out quickly and that security bars can be 
properly opened. 

 Practice feeling your way out of the house in the 
dark or with your eyes closed. 

 Teach children not to hide from firefighters. 

Community Bulletin Board 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  If so, 
subscribe on the Town website to receive an email sent di-
rectly to you when News and Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go to the 
brown banner where you see Home, Public Safety, Public 
Works, Administration, Board of Commission, and Subscribe. 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the necessary  information.  
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Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

December Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, December 7, 2020 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly Commu-
nity Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly Or virtually via 
Zoom, watch for announcements on the Cheverly town web-
site 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening 
efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In implement-
ing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly 
Green Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in ed-
ucation, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com 
for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

The Air We Breathe 
 

What is the quality of the air we breathe in Cheverly? 
How does air quality affect your health? 
 

Join the Town Meeting on December 10th 
 

You’ve been hearing about Cheverly’s Air Quality Monitor-
ing (AQM) project with the University of Maryland. Find out 
more about the project directly from the University of Mary-
land team at the December 10th Town Meeting, 8:00 PM on 
Zoom. 
 

You can participate in the Air Quality Monitoring project. 
Here’s how: 
 

Join the Community Advisory Board. 
 

The Air Quality Monitoring Community Advisory Board will 
help guide the Public Health component of the project. The 
University of Maryland will provide training for folks to use 
the AQM information and share their knowledge with neigh-
bors. We’re hoping for two or three people from different sec-
tions of Cheverly especially affected by nearby air pollution 
sources — the industrial zones south and west of town, and 
traffic (especially truck traffic) on Rt 50, Rt 202 and the BW 
Parkway — to contribute about an hour a month for meetings 
with the UMD team.  
 

Host an air quality sensor outside your home 
 

We are also seeking volunteers to host the Purple Air units 
outside their homes. Volunteers will provide low level electri-
cal and Wi-Fi access at sites near heavy traffic locations.  
 

If you know people in town who might be interested, for the 
Board and/or to host sensors, please contact Karen Moe (301-
341-9448) for details. This could be a terrific Citizen Science 
activity for residents, including parents interested in involving 
their kids! We hope to focus on community training and the 
benefits of using our evolving AQM system after the holi-
days.  

Follow pollution levels in real time 
 

Did you know that you can follow the air quality monitors 
right on the Green Infrastructure Committee website? Moni-
tors at Town Hall and the pool are now streaming data to the 
map at www.greencheverly.org. 
Town Park Reimagined 
 

The Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee and many 
Cheverly residents have contributed to redesigning Town 
Park. The conceptual design has been completed by the Low 
Impact Development Center. The new design incorporates 
ADA accessible features, a larger playground, and native gar-
den areas, in addition to addressing some long-standing ero-
sion issues. You can view the LIDC report at 
www.greencheverly.org. 
 

6301 Kilmer Park 
 

The Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee and Cheverly 

citizens have also been contributing to plans for the new park 

at 6301 Kilmer. The Neighborhood Design Center ran a sur-

vey on how Cheverly envisions the park, and you can view 

the survey results at www.greencheverly.org. 

American Legion Beyond Cheverly - One of Mary-
land's oldest living veterans (WWII) told me before 
the pandemic started, "war is hell." The tone in which 
he said it was the most important part of those three 
words. As veterans, we know the tolls of war and should be 
the most ardent advocates against pain and suffering. While 
Cheverly American Legion is refocusing much of our efforts  
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on supporting local veterans and the community, we also 
hope to leverage our relationships with our uniquely situated 
community to influence meaningful change in Washington, 
DC. Our own Cheverly resident and past Commander Steven 
Brennan is helping guide our organizational voice to 
Congress and the Executive Branch. Steve is leading the drive 
to refocus the American Legion's priorities to advocate for 
international political change through political, social and 
economic means, rather than military means. 
Memorial Hill Display - The Cheverly American Legion 
memorial hill will honor and recognize the service and 
sacrifice of our nation's veterans. The terrace patio memorial 
display along with WWII cannon will include personalized 
bricks available for purchase to memorialize a servicemember 
or to help support veterans and their families. The memorial 
display is an Eagle Scout community service project from one 
of our prospective Eagle Scouts in Troop 257. The memorial 
display is intended to recognize service and sacrifice while 
also serving as an educational piece of military history. Visit 
our website for more information on how to purchase a brick 
to commemorate a loved one or show your support.  
Kitchen With A Mission Continues - This month, Let's 
Chow (Chow Corp.) and Cheverly American Legion 
members plan to cook more meals for people in need. Look 
for additional information on the exchange or our Facebook 
page to see how you can directly support and contribute to 
feeding homeless persons in the DMV area. Look to our 
Facebook page or website for more information.  
Holiday Mugs Still Available - Auxiliary Unit 108 is selling 
Holiday Mugs filled with Ghirardelli hot chocolate, 
marshmallows, and a candy cane, all wrapped in cellophane 
ready for gift giving. Mugs can be purchased online at https://
cheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site/shop/
holiday-items/3. Profits from this fundraiser will go to Fisher 
House. Home Away From Home. Fisher House Foundation 
builds comfort homes where military & veterans families can 
stay free of charge, while a loved one is in the hospital. 
Keeping loved ones together during medical care.  
Become a Member - Current or former servicemembers 
with at least one day in the armed services and still in the 
military or being honorably discharged are eligible to join. 
Family members of an eligible servicemember may join too. 
Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for more 
information.  
 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB 
The Cheverly Women’s Club is nearing its first 101 years of 
existence. Originally, we were called the Cheverly-Tuxedo 
School Improvements Club in 1919. Each year we commit to 
be caring, kind, loving, peaceful and to make a difference in 
someone’s life.  Mother Teresa once said “In this life, we 
cannot always do great things. But we can do small things 
with great love.” And that is exactly what this club does! 

Pass love along! Make a few hats and gloves this holiday season 
and donate them to a shelter. And don’t forget, many hands 

make light work! Ask your friends to help.  Find out what the 
shelter recommends to donate and collect items for people in 
need. 
 

We are looking forward to the future (the next 100 years) and 
where the club can evolve. “Alone we can do so little, together we 
can do so much” Helen Keller. If you are between the ages of 15 
and beyond, sign up.  

 
 

From our Friday Love Instagram Account: 
This holiday tell your family what they mean to you! 

 
 

Help us plan for those next 100 years-JOIN 
An individual membership is $25 a year and a family 
membership is $35. Soon we will have PayPal but for now you 
can bring or mail your dues to Joyce Lang, 6424 Forest Rd. 
(773-2211) or Robin McClain, 6007 State St. (773-1367). Call 
us and we will pick it up! Dues paid now will last through 
2021. 
 

Being a member means being on our e-mail list and receiving 
an email each month.  There are also virtual meetings and 
special projects!  
 

Join one of our Meetings 
Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday, December 14th at 7 
p.m. 
 

Wednesday Support Meetings – December 2nd and the 9th at 
9:30 a.m. There will be no meeting December 23rd or the 30th. 
Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
 

Email us at the cheverlywomen@gmail.com for more 
information on membership.  
“Imagine all the people living life in peace. You may say that I'm a 
dreamer, but I'm not the only one. I hope someday you'll join us 
and the world will be as one.” —John Lennon 

 

December 
Be present. 
Let the day flow with grace. 
Expect joy. Be positive. 
Serve with compassion. 
Speak only kindness. 
Impart only love. 
Never forget you’re not alone. 
Give thanks for everything. 
See goodness in others 

Mary Davis 
Warmest wishes for a safe, happy 2020 holiday season and a 

wonderful new year ahead in 2021!  

One Cheverly 
Please join the Facebook group One Cheverly- working to connect a commu-
nity of many cultures, ethnicities, faiths, and identities. During Covid-19 the 
group is working to foster a sense of community and be a resource for connect-
edness and information. We will get through this together! 

https://cheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site/shop/holiday-items/3
https://cheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site/shop/holiday-items/3
https://cheverly-american-legion-auxiliary-unit-108.square.site/shop/holiday-items/3
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The Town of Cheverly  
is now live on  

Google and Alexa 

 

 
Follow these links for a quick tutorial:  

https://vimeo.com/447071056  
https://vimeo.com/443005050  

English and Spanish responses available  
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Cheverly Free Fitness Bootcamp remains canceled until the 
Community Center is fully opened to the public. You can still 
engage with us on our Facebook group (search for Cheverly 
Bootcamp) or on our google group: cheverly-fitness-
bootcamp@googlegroups.com. We have a Zoom circuit 
workout on Saturday mornings at 8:30. Join the Facebook Group 
for the latest updates and to get the link to the workout! Watch the 
Google Group and Facebook for In Person workout updates!  

Police Chief's Advisory Board PCAB 
 

The Police Chief's Advisory Board is currently re-
viewing certain policies in our Police Department's 
General Orders. We would like to collaborate with the 
community at large on this effort. The next policy up 
for review is Stop & Frisk (Volume 2 CHAPTER 26: 
Field Interviews (Terry Stops & Terry Frisks)). Join 
us with your questions and comments on the policy as 
written and recommendations for changes to present 
to Chief Towers.  The conversation will start at 7pm 
and last an hour.  In order to promote candor, the ses-
sion will not be recorded and Town employees have 
agreed to not attend in order to provide space for resi-
dents until the full meeting begins at 8pm.  
Please email us at cheverlypcab@gmail.com if would 
like to join the working group to work through this 
policy and/or want to submit questions/concerns/
comments/recommendations outside of the meeting     
 

The PCAB Youth Committee is currently hard at 
work preparing fun, virtual social events for children, 
teens, and young adults in Cheverly. Keep an eye out 
for an upcoming event invitation, particularly if you 
are a fan of music and pop culture. We are also look-
ing to collaborate with any of the youth groups and 
clubs in town, and would love to hear from you if in-
terested. Please feel free to contact us at CheverlyP-
CAB@gmail.com  with any questions or suggestions.  
 

PCAB Stop & Frisk Policy Discussion at 7pm 
PCAB Monthly Meeting at 8pm 
Same link for both meetings. 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85484730227?
pwd=bloyZE04Y05BUWpxU2QvckpXUmtmUT09 

 

Meeting ID: 854 8473 0227 
Passcode: 310162 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,85484730227#,,,,,,0#,,310162# US 
(Washington D.C) 
+19292056099,,85484730227#,,,,,,0#,,310162# US 
(New York) 
 

Update: There's still time to apply for the PCAB 
Doorbell Camera Rebate Program: 
To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be 
completed:        
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 

2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate Pro-
gram Application: https://forms.gle/
oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 

4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is re-
quired. 
El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido en-
viando un correo electrónico cheverlypcab@gmail.com 

mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/files/vol2-chp26
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/files/vol2-chp26
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
mailto:CheverlyPCAB@gmail.com
mailto:CheverlyPCAB@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85484730227?pwd=bloyZE04Y05BUWpxU2QvckpXUmtmUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85484730227?pwd=bloyZE04Y05BUWpxU2QvckpXUmtmUT09
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs Dec 3, 2020 7:00 p.m. Public Hearing 
Thurs Dec  10, 2020  8:00 p.m.          Town Meeting 
There will be no December 2020 Worksession 
 
 

Thurs Jan 14, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Jan 28, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

 

 Tuesday, December 1st  Planning Board meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  
 
 

 Saturday, December 5th CPRC  
    Virtual Tree Lighting 
 

 Monday, December 7th  Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 p.m. -  9:30 p.m. Zoom 
 
 

 Saturday, December 12th Community Market 
 8:00 a.m.  -  12:00 p.m. Town Hall 

 
 

  Friday, December 25th  Christmas Day 
    Town Office and Public  
    Works Closed  
 

 Monday, December 28th  Blood Drive 
 9:00 a.m. -  4:00 p.m. Town Hall 
 

 

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:           Jarod Towers    301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

